MINUTES OF THE TETTENHALL COMMUNITY FORUM
Wolverhampton Cricket Club
25th April 2024



The Forum’s fortnightly meeting clashed with the WCC organised PACT (Tettenhall Community) meeting so the Forum shelved its own meeting in order for members of the Forum to attend the PACT meeting.  The PACT meeting was attended by a large number of residents and 5 Ward Councillors.  It was also attended by 2 police officers who apparently did not know about the meeting until the day before so they had limited preparation.  The meeting was chaired by Nicola Tomkinson of WCC.

It was noted with some concern by residents that the Council have renamed the PACT meeting Tettenhall Community Meeting.  This is very unfortunate since it caused confusion with the Tettenhall Community Forum, currently the official body for consulting with the Council on District matters.  The Council representatives were asked to revert to the original name to avoid further confusion.

[bookmark: _GoBack]A number of Forum and Steering Group members attended. Minutes/report of the meeting were apparently produced but can no longer be accessed.  However, when they were available it appeared that they did not record Paul Wilson’s request; For their promise of consultation on the Terms of Reference for the external consultants (who are being appointed by the Council to advise on the Rock Junction) to be honoured.  

Residents raised a number of issues, both specific and general, such as traffic enforcement on Henwood Road and elsewhere, boundary issues, noise and nuisance and antisocial behaviour associated with drugs.

There was a particularly lively discussion on the availability of speed cameras and enforcement regarding traffic offences.  The officers reported that only 4 police officers were available with hand held guns for this and that camera vehicles could not be used at night.

There was another long discussion regarding a scammer in Tettenhall car park who was conning elderly residents into paying non-existent car parking charges.  They were being pressed to draw money out of the cashpoint to make these illicit payments.  Residents beware.

Chairman of the TCF gave a short update on the Forum’s activities and the importance of preparing a new Neighbourhood Plan in the autumn to dovetail with the Council’s new Local Plan.  Wendy Thompson, on behalf of Ward Councillors, stressed the importance of the plan and its successor in continuing to protect the district’s Green Spaces and historic characteristics of the villages making up the district’s unique environment.



